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Disclaimer: The editor reserves the right to edit all contributions.  
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or FBC members.  No responsibility is accepted by the editor or FBC for the 
accuracy or omission of any information or opinion in this publication.  Readers 
should rely on their own enquiries when making decisions that touch upon their 
own interests.

Special Delivery is the offi cial newsletter of Friends of the Birth Centre.  
It is published four times a year.  Many thanks to Clayfi eld College for assistance 
in printing the newsletter.Contributions, advertising, queries and comments are 
most welcome.  

Email Jodie at newsletter@fbc.org.au.  Advertising enquiries: contact 
Danni at advertising@fbc.org.au  

Material deadline for the next issue is 
Friday 26 November 2010.

President’s Report

I sit to write this president’s report in awe of 
the community that exists in the birth reform arena in 
Brisbane and Queensland. Many women, men and their 
families work tirelessly to ensure that women will have 
choice in birth.  I would like to take this opportunity to 
publicly thank Rebecca Jenkinson who took the ‘fi ght’ to a 
personal level and stood as an independent candidate at 
the recent federal election in the seat of Dickson (QLD), 
all in the name of getting the government to recognise 
the role of women in determining with whom they birth 
and to enable them to be the decision makers in the 
process.  Bec had a tremendous result and won over 3% 
of the primary vote in her electorate of Dickson. 

Yet again I am reminded of how privileged we are 
to birth at the RBWH Birth Centre or any Birth Centre in 
Queensland. Here we access a small number of midwives 
who are ‘on our team’ and here we get to experience 
what it means to have a known carer at our births. This 
relationship is crucial and very empowering for many of 
us. 

Some of you were involved in the rally when 
the Gold Coast Birth Centre was closed without notice. 
It was wonderful to see the power of the people and 
demonstrate to the decision makers that Birth Centre 
care is valued and will be fought for.

If you would like to come along to our morning 
teas to meet people we would be thrilled to meet you. 
One of the tremendous benefi ts of coming along is the 
chance to talk to new mums, and not so ‘new’ mums. 
Older children are welcome and our Hooker Street house 
is child friendly.

On the 28th September we will celebrate the 
Birth Centre’s (and Friends of the Birth Centre’s) 15th 
Birthday at Hooker Street starting at 10:00am. For more 
information see Nyleta’s blurb for the Families, Babies 
and Children Morning Teas.  Come along and bring your 
kids!

I would also like to thank all the women and men 
who are actively involved in supporting FBC. Whether 
it be a little or a lot it all makes a difference.  I feel 
incredibly lucky to work with a fabulous bunch of people 
who are really committed to supporting the Birth Centre 
and the wonderful midwives who staff it. This year we 
have contributed $1000 to the Birth Centre ‘make over’ 
and we are in the process of upgrading the library and 
creating a mobile library for Hooker Street. We have 
gone to the Pregnancy, Babies, Children expo and have 
advocated for Birth Centre care by handing out 2500 
postcards and spoken to many people.

If you would like to join this little community then 
come along as you and your family are very welcome!

Bonny Marsh
President FBC Assoc (QLD)
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Advocacy and Awareness Update
Election 2010
Prior to the Federal Election on 21 August 2010, 

FBC took the opportunity to write to MPs and the 
Government to let them know how important improved 
maternity care is for Australian women.  We questioned 
their commitment to women’s rights to choice of 
birthplace and carer, particularly in relation to the 
legislation affecting independent midwives.

The Greens were the only political party that 
announced a policy to expand women’s choices for 
women’s health with a policy in support of homebirth.  
Now that the Greens have the balance of power in the 
Senate, we believe there is a good chance that the 
Determination requiring ‘collaborative arrangements’ 
can be overturned.  This is exciting, positive news for 
Australian women but we must keep up the pressure 
(see end of newsletter for a simple thing that you can 
do to help).

FBC members also assisted Bec Jenkinson (QLD 
Branch President of Maternity Coalition) with her election 
campaign as an Independent candidate in the seat of 
Dickson (against Federal Opposition Health Minister Peter 
Dutton). Bec successfully took 3% of the primary vote in 
Dutton’s electorate, putting pressure on the coalition to 
protect the rights of women to make decisions.   FBC 
would like to personally thank Bec for her passion and 
determination to make maternity reform a key political 
issue for us all.

Community engagement and relationship 
building

FBC had a stall at the Pregnancy, Babies and 
Children’s Expo on 18-20 June. This was a wonderful 
experience and I think that all FBC members who went 
along to meet the public and talk to women about Birth 
Centre care would agree that this was a terrifi c weekend. 
Thanks to all of you for your support of FBC’s work in 
advocating for and educating the community about Birth 
Centre care. The photos of the Birth Centre were a huge 
hit. We were able to disseminate many, many postcards 
and raised over $500. 

Catching up with BC midwives
On 22 July 2010, FBC meet with the Birth Centre 

midwives. One of the topics we discussed was the review 
that was undertaken of the Team Model of Care.  The 
results of this appear to be positive and outcomes for 
women on both the team and caseload models would 
appear to be similar . It was encouraging to hear that 
the majority of the midwives who are on the team were 
days away from being fully credentialed for water birth in 
July 2010 so by now (August) most women who access 
team care should have the option for a water birth if they 
so wish. 

We were also informed that the process for 
allocation is that the caseload quota is fi lled fi rst (at 16 
weeks) and then the team’s clients are allocated. At this 
stage there is no ‘ballot’ for birth centre care and access 
is still fairly simple for those who request it.

FBC continues to advocate that women who require 
VBAC should have access to one to one midwifery care. 
It is felt that these women would benefi t greatly from 
this model of care. We would love to hear your stories if 
you are willing to share them.

Rally against Gold Coast Birth Centre closure 
On Thursday 15 July 2010, the Gold Coast Birth 

Centre was shut without warning by Queensland Health, 
citing health concerns after several ‘clinical incidents’, 
which it refused to detail.

On Friday 16 July 2010, FBC members joined 
hundreds of other people at the Gold Coast hospital to 
rally against the sudden closure of the Gold Coast Birth 
Centre.  The atmosphere was emotion-charged but very 
empowering because so many supporters were there to 
fi ght for what they believed in – access to birth centre 
care and choice in birth.  Thanks to the power of the 
people, the Gold Coast Birth Centre reopened the evening 
of the rally after a full day of negotiations – YAY!  
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Consumer Representation
RBWH Birthing Services Forum
On 3 June 2010, FBC attended the Women’s and 

Newborn Services Birthing Services Consumer Forum 
at the RBWH.  The RBWH has accepted all consumers’ 
suggestions and made changes to the Maternity Models 
of Care Information Sheet.  The information sheet will 
now be sent to women with their registration letters and 
discussed at the RBWH’s new Early Pregnancy seminars.

There has been a review in the training and 
credentialing process for water immersion at the Birth 
Centre. Improvements have been made to streamline 
the process so it is not as hard for a midwife to receive 
credentials, and more women will have the opportunity 
to have a water birth.  The next Birthing Services Forum 
will be held on 2 September 2010.  

Childbirth Choices information seminar – Kyabra 
Community Association

On Saturday 19 June, I was one of three consumer 
representatives who spoke about her birth experience 
at the RBWH Birth Centre at the Childbirth Choices 
Seminar run by Kyabra Community Association.  The 
Childbirth choices Seminars were originally developed 
and presented by Childbirth Education Australia (CEA) 
in 2008/09.  These seminars present information about 
early choices in birth for Southside residents, building 
upon the success of previous seminars which attracted 
over 50 participants, and received excellent responses.

Yewy Tan and Bonny Marsh

The Qld branch of Australian College of Midwives 
organises educational professional development 
meetings throughout the year. These meetings, titled 
Midwives Making a Difference, are freely available to 
all midwives, midwifery students and allied healthcare 
providers. 

On August 25, RBWH hosted a Midwives Making 
a Difference meeting. The meeting attracted over 70 
participants as well as midwives from 18 other centres 
around Queensland that joined in via video-conference.  

One of the highlights of the evening was the 
presentation titled – Breech Birth, Facilitating Informed 
Choice. Anne Clarke, RBWH Birth Centre midwife, 
provided a very thorough overview of the evidence 
surrounding breech birth and how midwives can facilitate 
an informed choice. 

Professor Ian Jones, the Executive Director of 
Women’s and Newborn Services at RBWH, presented 
the medical perspective and how medical and midwifery 
staff collaborate to provide the woman with thorough 
information in order to make a choice that is best for 
herself and her situation. 

Jodie Tschutura, a Birth Centre mother with baby 
Paityn kindly gave her time and valuable insight into her 
experience of carrying a breech baby and of birthing 
Paityn. Jodie’s consumer perspective was very well 
received with many positive comments received from 
the audience.  

Midwives Making a 
Difference by Corinne Mawn

FBC Survey – 
we want to hear from you!

Have you got a spare 5 minutes?
Friends of the Birth Centre would love to hear from you. 

  
There are only 10 questions and it should take only about 5 

minutes. We would really appreciate your time and feedback.  

Visit us at www.fbc.org.au and follow the link

SD
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How do you (client) get on the team?
When the birth centre allocation is done, usually 

every Monday, all women who have nominated for Birth 
Centre care are allocated to either the caseload model 
or the team model. Caseload places are allocated fi rst, 
the team allocation is then made. The numbers vary 
according to availability of the midwives. Due to the 
increased capacity made by the Birth Centre Team all 
eligible women nominating for Birth Centre care are 
currently accepted. 

Once women are allocated a place in the birth 
centre, they attend a booking in session at the birth 
centre with a team midwife where we are able to show 
them around, encourage them to use the library and 
explain how the birth centre team works. The booking in 
appointment is also used to determine if there may be 
any potential reasons why the woman may not meet the 
inclusion criteria for the birth centre. The client records 
are then passed onto Obstetric Consultant Dr Minuzzo 
for clearance. If there are any problems, we will then 
contact the woman. 

Who is on the Birth Centre Team?
The team comprises of six midwives. Four midwives 

work full time (fi ve days a week) and two work 0.8 (four 
days a week). We work shifts of eight hours and cover a 
24 hour day. Our shifts are 0645-1515, 1415-2245 and 
2230-0700. The shift length may change to 12 hours in 
the near future.

I am the team leader and ensure the team roster, 
obstetric clearances and client lists are kept up to date; 
as well as other jobs. We work as a team to ensure clients 
are kept in touch with and attend clinic appointments. 
We follow up any problems women are experiencing 
in pregnancy and communicate well with each other. 
Note: at the time of writing, one of the midwives has 
recently resigned to travel and move back to the UK. Her 
replacement is yet to be confi rmed.

Current team midwives are Tania Gilmore (Team 
Leader), Deborah MacGillivray, Julie Wilkes, Martha De 
Lacey, Carolanne Benson.

Myths

You will not get to birth with a team midwife (due 
to deployment to Birth Suite)

It is very unusual that a client would not get to 
birth with a team midwife because the midwife was 
deployed to Birth Suite. Our birth centre team clients 
take top priority and we are always putting the needs 
of our clients fi rst. On occasions if the birth centre team 
midwife is off sick and is unable to be replaced there 
may not be a birth centre midwife available for care in 
the birth centre. In this case the woman may have to 
be cared for on birth suite. Another uncommon problem 
may occur if the birth centre team midwife already has a 
client in good labour when another woman comes in. In 
this case we may see if any of the caseload midwives are 
available and if not the second woman would probably 

have to go to birth suite, this is uncommon so try not 
worry. Similar situations occur for the caseload practice 
too. 

You will not get a water birth.
Over the past year there have been times when 

women have not been able to use the Birth Centre baths 
due to the attending midwife not being credentialed for 
warm water immersion in labour and birth. However 
now most of us are credentialed and the others will 
soon follow. If a client in labour does have a midwife 
who is not credentialed for warm water immersion, we 
would see if any of the caseload midwives are available 
to attend so that the woman can get in the bath. It is 
important to remember that if any complications arise 
in the labour women may not be able to get in the bath. 
An example would be if the liquor (waters around baby) 
was meconium stained and with this the woman would 
have to be transferred with the midwife to the birth suite 
for care.

What are the benefi ts of team care?
We are a highly motivated team of midwives who 

want to provide safe care to women and their families. 
We aim for women to use minimal pain relief during 
labour and birth. We encourage mobilisation, massage, 
the use of oils, water and heat packs in labour to help 
the woman through the natural process of birthing. All 
Birth Centre midwives are experienced midwives and 
have sound midwifery experience in both the normal and 
more complicated pregnancy and births. The majority of 
us have worked at different hospitals and in different 
countries. All midwives in the Birth Centre share the 
same midwifery philosophies, regardless of whether 
caseload or team midwives. We use exactly the same 
care pathways, the only difference is there are six of us 
to meet and we have our clinic at Nundah Community 
Health Centre on a Wednesday. It can be easier than 
you think to meet all of us. We try to make a point of 
introducing you to all of the team midwives during the 
pregnancy. 

We have received many cards and compliments 
personally from the women and families and also on 
formal satisfaction surveys.

Debunking the Myths by Tania Gilmore, Clinical Midwife

Birth Centre Team- Royal Brisbane and Women’s Hospital.
Author: Tania Gilmore Clinical Midwife. 
Reviewed by RBWH Public Affairs and Maternity Services.

SD
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“Families, Babies, Children 
Morning Tea”

Meet other FBC families and parents-to-
be at our informal, fortnightly gatherings.  Discuss 
interesting informative baby/family related topics 
and hear about birth centre experiences.  Older 

brothers and sisters can join in our toddler and pre-
school activities. 

 
Come along and meet new friends, share your 

birth story, let the kids have a play in the fully fenced 
child friendly backyard complete with sandpit, bikes 

and a playground. 

Windsor House, 25 Hooker St, Windsor
From: 10.00am 

On: The 2nd and 4th Tuesday of every month 

Venue is a child friendly house and garden 
located close to the train station and only 5 mins 

drive from the RBWH.

Where: Friends of the Birth Centre, Windsor 
House, 25 Hooker St, Windsor.  

From: 10am (bring along a plate or just drop 
in)

On: The 2nd and 4th Tuesday of every month

For more info, contact Nyleta on 
0412 619 664 or nyleta@hotmail.com 

Above: FBC Morning Tea topic: Baby Massage

FBC Morning Teas and Topics 
Sept 2010 to Feb 2011

  14 September 
Birth Stories & What’s on Top

 28 September
15th Birthday Party for RBWH Birth Centre! 

 12 October
Birth Stories & What’s on Top

 26 October
Water Safety by Cameron from Aquatic Achievers

 9 November
Birth Stories & What’s on Top

 23 November
Baby Car Seats & Infant Child Restraint Safety by 

Jody from RACQ

 14 December
Birth Stories & What’s on Top – Final morning tea for 

the year!

 11 January
Birth Stories & What’s on Top

 25 January
Nutrition – What Food and when to Introduce them 

to Babies and Toddlers

 8 February
Birth Stories & What’s on Top

 22 February
SIDS and Safe Sleeping Practices
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I think Dads these days are by and large ‘better’ 
at being Dads than they used to be. That’s not to say our 
fathers weren’t fantastic. But modern times have led to 
fathers being more involved in all aspects of parenting 
and I reckon we will see the benefi t to our kids in years 
to come. As Dads we are already reaping the rewards. 

Sometimes, expectant fathers ask me what being 
a Dad is going to be like. My answer is always the same. 
“It will be better than you could ever have imagined.” I’m 
yet to be called a liar. SD

What it means ‘Being Dad’ by Tom Steffens
Being a Dad is such a big part of who I am that I 

sometimes fi nd it hard to remember what life was like 
before. I seem to recall I used to go out more, I spent 
more time doing things that I wanted to do and I know 
I used to play more golf. I used to joke that the only 
reason to wake up at 5am was to make it to the 1st tee 
by 6. But for as long as I can remember, I have wanted 
to be a Dad. I remember the proud look my own father 
would have when he introduced me to people as his son 
and I couldn’t wait to feel that kind of pride. 

But I never could have imagined how my life would 
change. I am now a father to a 2.5 year old daughter and 
an 8 week old son. 

I wake up at 5am almost every morning now and 
the only golf I see is on television (for some reason my 
2YO loves watching it). Yep, being a Dad means waking 
up earlier than you previously thought was healthy 
and absolutely loving it. The hour or so we get to play 
together before I go to work is so valuable to me.

I’ll never forget the 1st time my daughter called 
me ‘Dad’. I had managed about 2 hours sleep in the last 
24 (work to blame, not home) and was feeling ordinary 
to say the least. But that one word (her fi rst) made me 
feel like a million dollars. My baby son can give me the 
same feeling just with a smile. Those two moments typify 
what being a Dad is all about.

Being a Dad is also about being in awe of what 
Mums do. My wife and I share the same profession, so 
I have always had an uncommon respect for what she 
is capable of. Before we became parents, I didn’t think 
I could love, admire or respect a person any more than 
I did my wife. But seeing her with our kids, doing those 
things that only mothers can do, has multiplied those 
feeling even more. And I love to see some of her traits 
being mimicked by our daughter. It’s like seeing both 
of them at the same time. And for the record, Mum’s 
defi nitely have the harder job ($50 well spent there 
babe!)

The Steffens family: Tom and Marian with  2 year old Naomi 
and baby Drew.
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Why my husband is a great Dad

Declan is a great Dad because 
his kisses always make bumped 
toddler knees and exhausted 
Mummy days seem better, he 
soothes 2am tears without 
breaking a sweat and always 
has a song up his sleeve for 
every occasion (whether it be 
brushing teeth, changing a 
nappy or helping a little soul 
discover his giggles).
Deb, mum to Eamon (2 years) and 
Lochlann (6 months)

Daniel is great at lego and that 
saves me exposing my very 
poor construction skills.  He can 
pull out the huggybear dance 
when it matters the most and he 
knows when a trip to the park 
is needed to help me unwind.  
Most importantly, he always 
knows when I need a hug.
Mum of Fin (3½ years)

Ben (below) is a wonderful 
daddy. Even when he’s feeling 
stressed and busy, he takes 
the time to engage, play and be 
affectionate with both our boys. 
He works in partnership with me 
in those crazy times of day when 
we need to get everyone fed, 
bathed and in bed; he provides 
insight and a sounding board 
when I’m having a parenting 
challenge; 

and knows when he needs to 
take over if I’m at the end of my 
tether! I feel especially thankful 
at the end of the day when he 
quietly goes about cleaning up 
the kitchen so that we can both 
head to bed at the same time. 
Ben is a great dad, husband and 
parenting partner!
Mum of Sam (26 months) and 
Charlie (5 months)

Mitch (below) has a seemingly 
bottomless well of patience. 
He’s also very rational and 
logical. This makes him a 
fantastic teacher, playmate and 
disciplinarian. He’s a far better 
parent than I could hope to be. 
More than that, Mitch really 
does keep me sane. He does 
50% or more of the household 
workload and more than his
 fair share of massages. A smart

 dad like Mitch recognises that a 
helped mum is a happy mum ... 
and a harmonious family!
Kate, Mum to Tycho (2 yrs) and 
Orion (6mths)

Aaron (above) is a wonderful 
dad because he will spend 
hours ‘digging’ with our 2 year 
old. More importantly he is a 
wonderful husband because 
at the end of the day he fi nds 
ways to make me feel valued 
and important as a mother. 
He will go out of his way to 
show appreciation for my often 
intangible contribution to our 
family.
Ali, Mum to Thomas (2 years) and 
Amelia (3 weeks)

Gary is a great dad because he 
is always fun and plays chase 
and tickle games.” 
Mum of Lila (2 years)

Corey is great because 
he carries me to bed when I fall 
asleep on the couch.
Melanie, mum of Ruby (2) and 
Conor (5 months) 

Steve (above) can walk through 
the door and immediately 
become Dad.  While still in his 
business clothes, he’s drinking 
imaginary cups of tea while 
holding Amber within fi ve 
seconds of walking through 
the door.  He has unbelievable 
patience and can play pretend 
kitchens for what seems like an 
eternity.  He can draw, guide, 
teach, grow and hug.  He keeps 
me sane and that keeps our 
family functioning.
Linda, Mum to Elise (2 years), 
Amber (12 weeks)

Dom is a great dad, because left 
to his own devices to look after 
the boys, they go on adventures 
that no mother in their right 
mind would ever contemplate, 
and through this discover 
things, that not only enhance 
the life of our children, but also 
expand the possibilities of our 
family....  (and he can cook).  
Kirsty mum to Gabriel (2½ years) 
and Tristan (6 months)

Simon (above) is a great dad 
because he knows just what to 
say to calm my mummy angst – 
Nicola, mum to Libby (2 years)
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On the 13th of August 2010, my husband and I 
welcomed our fi rst child, a baby boy, Lawson James Roe 
into the world. I was one of the ‘lucky ones’ accepted 
into the Caseload Midwifery Stream at Toowoomba Base 
Hospital (the Birth Centre isn’t complete yet, however 
once it is, the women who are in this stream will become 
the Birth Centre women). I had a desire to have a natural 
birth and was excited about the prospect of getting to 
know a midwife whom I could form a relationship with 
and who would be there for me throughout my pregnancy, 
birth and beyond. To be honest, I hadn’t thought much 
about the importance of that ‘beyond’. 

It was wonderful to get to know Katy throughout 
my pregnancy, knowing that she would be there 
when I would go through one of the most challenging 
experiences of my life. When the time came I actually 
beat her to the hospital and was asking for her every 
minute until she arrived (which was only 5 minutes 
but it felt like forever). I am so thankful to have had 
a midwife that I knew and who knew me throughout 
Lawson’s birth. The support that I received during my 
pregnancy did not just disappear when Lawson was born, 
but continued into those initial tiring, trying but terrifi c, 
fi rst days. Unfortunately I received 3rd degree tears and 
had to undergo surgery so I could not return home that 
day. However, Katy was still there to support me, check 
on me, look after me, and most importantly she was 
someone whom I could trust.

I returned home after 2 nights, and Katy came to visit me 
the next day at my house. I was so relieved to know she would 

In Praise of Post-natal Home Visits 
My Experience: Kellie (and Peter) Roe

be there that day to check up on us as our fi rst night home was 
pretty hectic (as it tends to go) and I was having issues with 
Lawson’s feeding. It was fantastic to be in the comfort of my 
own home and have that personal support from a professional 
that I knew and trusted. It was all a new experience and just 
knowing that in the fi rst week I would have a midwife come 
to my house to help me was a wonderful weight off my mind. 
Lawson also had a bit of jaundice, so it was necessary that 
we keep a close eye on him and that we have him checked 
by a professional to make sure he wasn’t getting any worse. 
Being the fi rst day back at home and having had surgery 2 days 
earlier, I am so thankful that I did not have to leave home and 
take him back to the hospital or a child health clinic to get him 
checked out at such an early stage. 

For the rest of the week either Katy or her partner 
midwife Jenny came out to visit us. Lawson was weighed, had 
his hearing test done and I had help with breast-feeding. We 
also debriefed the birth, chatted about routines and different 
techniques for settling newborns. Their visits were comforting 
as we knew that help wasn’t far away when we needed it. Their 
visits were also reassuring because they could see fi rst hand 
what we were doing, how we were doing it and they assured us 
that we were doing a great job. This eased our mind and made 
these fi rst crucial days far easier than they could have been.

I am so thankful for this important service that the 
caseload/birth centre midwives endeavour to give. I wish every 
new mother could have the chance to experience this essential 
post-natal support, as I believe it would make the road to 
motherhood much smoother for them as it did for me. SD
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FBC Member Profi les
FBC on Facebook - Meet some of our friends...

Name – Tracey Erceg
Suburb – Robina, Gold Coast
Children – Sharnie, 11 months (2nd baby due January 
2011)
Member since – Joined FBC August 2010 but had 
Sharnie at Gold Coast Birth Centre in September 2009

How did you select your child/children’s names?
All names I suggested were ‘no good’ according to my 
husband and one day he came up with Sharnie and that 
was it, we loved the name.

Name –  Alexandra Costi
Suburb –  Maudsland
Children – Mya (2 & ½) and Bailey (3 months or 13 
weeks)
Member since –  2008

How did you select your child/children’s names?
Selecting Mya’s name was very special. I came across 
a really lovely, down to earth girl who worked with me 
when I was 15 and she had the name ‘Myer’.  I had 
never heard it before and thought it was just beautiful. 
I knew at that very moment that I was going to name 
my daughter Mya one day and when I met my partner 
he loved it just as much as I did. Luckily for us, it wasn’t 
a common name either and it sounded elegant which is 
what we were looking for. We chose to spell it different 
from Myer. We were really happy that it didn’t make the 
top 100 baby names the year that Mya was born. My twin 
sister ‘s name starts with M also and it was extra special 
for me to name my daughter after the same initial as my 
twin.

Mya’s middle name is Savannah and although my partner 
care much for middle names, I thought it was necessary 
to assist in the uniqueness of our baby’s individual 
identity. I had 2 names picked out starting with ‘S’ purely 
because I liked both names and decided that I would 
make up my mind once Mya was born. She was born with 
an ‘egg’ on her head so I decided on Savannah which 
means ‘plateau’ or mountain top. Savannah has Spanish 
origins as well which is part of my partner’s background 
also.

Choosing a boy’s name was a completely different story! 
When we were pregnant with Mya we couldn’t even think 
of a boy’s name that we liked or could agree on. The 
same thing happened when we were pregnant for the 
second time until we found out we were having a baby 
boy. One day we just decided that we liked Bailey and 
went with that. Bailey’s middle name is after his father. 
I decided to name Bailey after his father to honour him.  

What you love most about being a mum?
Oh everything! I am just totally loving the experience 
of raising my own children after having wonderful 
pregnancies and very special births. It is just amazing how 
we develop and grow from being completely dependent 
to slowly gaining more independence each day and I love 
the gift of being able to remain a stay-at-home mother 
to provide my children with the best possible start in 
life and  be with them through all their milestones. It 
all happens soo quickly. I just want to capture every 
moment because each moment is soo special with my 
beautiful children.

What would you do with half a day to yourself?
I wouldn’t know where to start…..probably have a sleep 
in, go to the gym, get a full body relaxation massage and 
facial with the beach as a backdrop and then settle down 
with a good book (something other than baby books or 
child development!).

What’s your best parenting tip?
I believe the best gift we can give our children is the gift 
of enthusiasm.

Somebody recently told me that one of the most important 
things we can do for our children at the beginning of 
their lives is to teach them to put themselves to sleep on 
their own (easier to say though…)

What couldn’t you live without?
My family and of course sleep!
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Name –  Tamara (Tam) Bell
Suburb – Varsity Lakes
Children – Blake (4), Ella (Boo, 2) 
Member since – 2006

How did you select your child/children’s names?
Blake was a name we had liked for years and as soon as we 
found out we were pregnant it was the name that seemed to 
fi t.  Ella was a bit harder, we just couldn’t agree and fi nally 
decided on that, only for me to change my mind at 38 weeks 
and decide I didn’t like the name!  Luckily my husband refused 
to be swayed by the pregnant woman and we stuck with it!

What you love most about being a mum?
Cuddles in bed, and ‘I love you mums’, and being amazed every 
day with what they learnt and can do.

What would you do with half a day to yourself?
Some sewing and some pampering.

What’s your best parenting tip?
Ask for help if you need it.  Don’t think you have to do it all by 
yourself, and there is nothing wrong with wanting and getting 
a bit of time out from being a mum.

What couldn’t you live without?
My husband!

What you love most about being a mum?
So many things !!! but mostly the unconditional love, there is 
always a little smiling face ready and waiting for you.

What would you do with half a day to yourself?
Lunch and a movie.

What’s your best parenting tip?
It’s not a competition, do the best you can, go with the fl ow and 
enjoy every moment

What couldn’t you live without?
My husband, my daughter and of course chocolate

Midwives Wish 
List

If you would like to thank your midwife 
for the exceptional care you received at 

the Birth Centre then go right ahead!

Books: 
Baby Catcher Vincent, Peggy
LovingMama: Essays on Natural 
Parenting and motherhood. Palise, 
Tiffany
Birth Skills Sundin, Juju & Murdock, 
Sarah
Dance of the Womb Al Musa, Maha
Gentle Birth, Gentle Mothering 
Buckley, Sarah
Examination of the Newborn and 
Neonatal Health Davies, Lorna & 
McDonald, Sharon
Painless childbirth: A nine step 
guide to conscious and sacred 
birth Tornetta, Giuditta
Yoga for Belly, Birth and Baby 
Burgess, Natalie
Birth Choices Shorten, Allison
Guide to Childbirth Gaskin, Ina May
Medications and Mothers Milk 
Hale, Thomas
Sleeping with your Baby McKenna, 
James
Birthing from Within England, Pam
Hi New Baby Harris, Robie
Happy Birth Day  Harris, Robie
Hello Baby Jenni Overend

DVD’s 
In a simple way a child is born 
Edmonston, Nic & Chan, Vicki
Baby Led Breastfeeding: The 
Mother-Baby Dance Smillie, 
Christina
The Art of Birth Caplice, Shea
Birth in Water John Flynn Hospital
Making sense of Pregnancy, Birth 
and Baby 3 DVDs Cummins, Leanne
What if  Nic Edmonstone and Vicki 
Chan
Mother and Baby Cox, Sue
Pink Kit  4 DVD Set Common 
Knowledge Trust 
Orgasmic Birth Debra Pascali-
Bonaro

FBC is also constantly looking 
for raffl e prizes.  If you or  your 

workplace can contribute please 
contact Bonny Marsh via email 

president@fbc.org.au 


